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 Gate City Corvette Club is one of the hundreds of Corvette clubs throughout the United States and Canada.  The 

purpose of GCCC is to make being a Corvette owner more fun.  GCCC meets at 7:00 pm the second Friday of the 

month at MacMulkin Chevrolet, 3 Marmon Drive, Nashua, New Hampshire. 

MACMULKIN 
CHEVROLET 
3 Marmon Drive 

New England Auto Village 
Nashua, NH 03060 

 

Sponsor of 

Gate City Corvette Club 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/GateCityCorvetteClub 
                                                                
https://www.facebook.com/GateCityCorvetteClub 

 

 

The October cover photo goes to  

Dan & Claudia Feidlerõs incredible ZR1 
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Well, another month of no live meeting.  Who would have thought we were 

only going to have one live meeting the whole year, certainly not me.  Sorry I 

didn't make the virtual meeting but something important came up and I was 

unable to attend.  

 

I will be at the Castle in the Clouds picnic, probably my last live activity with 

the GCCC members as I will be heading down to Florida now that I have sold 

my NH home and retired from my job.  

 

I would like to say that it was a pleasure and an honor to be the clubôs 

President for 2 years, and I have made some long lasting friendships that will 

continue long after I have left the club.   

 

Stay safe, be kind to your fellow man and don't forget to "SAVE THE 

WAVE"!  

 

Dennis Corrigan  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 
Horses and horse power at Castle in the Clouds 
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 First Word                           Dennis Corrigan 
 

  

 

Gate City Corvette Club is one of the hundreds of Corvette clubs throughout the United States and Canada.    

The purpose of GCCC is to make being a Corvette owner more fun.  GCCC meets at 7:00 pm the second 

Friday of the month at MacMulkin Chevrolet, 3 Marmon Drive, Nashua, New Hampshire. 
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Gate City Corvette Club 
 

              

               

President     Membership Director 
 Dennis Corrigan     Tony Centrella 

(603) 262-1556     (603) 321-7546    
 dennis070@yahoo.com   allertnec@gmail.com 

     

Vice President    Newsletter Editor   
Larry Shields     Allie DeCampo     
(603) 673-9653     (603) 494-8047 
larry.shields@comcast.net   allie_decampo@comcast.net 
 

Secretary     Sunshine     
David Osgood     Jill Dupont      
(603) 521-7075     (603) 624-1104     
davidalden@aol.com    jilldupont@comcast.net 
     

Treasurer     Facebook/Website 
Dean Gagne     Larry Shields 
(603) 472-2865     (603) 673-9653 
dean_gagne@yahoo.com   larrys.shields@comcast.net 

 

Officer-at-Large    Spring Fling      
Dave Hill      Dean Gagne 
(603) 860-8737     (603) 472-2865 
davennh@comcast.net   dean_gagne@yahoo.com 
 
 
View from the Bennington Battle Monument, Bennington, Vermont 

 
 

mailto:dennis070@yahoo.com
mailto:allertnec@gmail.com
mailto:larry.shields@comcast.net
mailto:allie_decampo@comcast.net
mailto:davidalden@aol.com
mailto:jilldupont@comcast.net
mailto:dean_gagne@yahoo.com
mailto:larrys.shields@comcast.net
mailto:davennh@comcast.net
mailto:dean_gagne@yahoo.com


 

w w w . G a t e C i t y C o r v e t t e C l u b. c o m 

 

Page 4 

 
 
Message from the Veepé 
 

We are nearing the end of another year ï but weôre not quite there yet.  The weather is certainly getting 

cooler, and Iôm not as prone to put my top down on an early morning drive any longer.  But this time of year 

can make for some really great cruising, taking in all the colors changing on the trees and enjoying that crisp 

fall air.  With that said- we have a club trip up to Castle in the Clouds again this year, which is a great excuse 

to get out and about for the day!  Weôll enjoy some back road driving until we arrive at our destination, and 

then enjoy a nice picnic in the field ï surrounded by some absolutely beautiful scenery tucked in amongst the 

mountains.  We hope many of our members can join us for a fun club-day.  The field where we will picnic is 

rather huge so thereôs plenty of room to park all of our cars in the grass & still have tons of space to set up 

our chairs while we socialize. 

 

Our club business meetings are back underway, with meetings currently scheduled to happen virtually on 

Zoom so we can allow for all members to easily participate and let their voices be heard.  To that end ï we 

really want to hear your voices!  You just have to use the URL we send to the email list and youôll be able to 

connect to our meeting.  You donôt even have to install any software (unless you want to), thereôs a basic & 

functional client that can run right in your web browser that will let you participate.  If you want, you can also 

download a more robust client to your computer that will give you a few more advanced options ï but thatôs 

not required to participate. 

 

If you have any reservations about joining the meeting ï please feel free to reach out to me directly with any 

questions or concerns you might have.  Iôm happy to work with folks to help work interactively with them to 

get set up using the client to connect, or answer any questions about any security concerns you might have 

about the product.  Some of you may remember that Zoom certainly took quite a black eye at the beginning 

of the pandemic as thing were moving more virtual ï and lots of exploits were being discovered in the 

application that caused lots of concern.  The good news is that with few exceptions, most of the 

vulnerabilities were the sorts of thing that would make it less desirable for major corporations discussing their 

vital business plans and the like, but not really a problem for a social meet-up or club gathering function.  The 

exceptions, partially because of the aforementioned black eye they took in the press, were all addressed 

*very* quickly and the patches pushed out to everyone.  At this time, the code is no worse than any other 

application you use on your computer.   

 

So please donôt hesitate to reach out if I can help in any way that helps you join our meeting next month (Or 

our next social meet-up on zoom!  Weôd love to see more folks join us there too!) 

 

Finally ï Iôll wrap up my long-winded message for the month with a reminder ï if youôve got some plans to 

get out with your car and go somewhere, let us know!  Even if youôre just planning on taking a cruise on a 

weekend morning ï send out a message to our email list and let folks know, you never know, you may have 

some folks that will join in on the drive and make it more of a cruise.  Same for any car shows that youôre 

thinking of attending ï if you let folks know youôre going, you might inspire someone else to get in their car 

and come join in as well.  A lot of our club activities are member initiated, and we count on everyone helping 

Vice Presidentôs Report                                       Larry Shields 
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put the word out so that we all can have the benefits of a fun & active club.  Thereôs still time left this year ï 

letôs have some more fun before we have to put these amazing cars away for the winter again. 
 

Larry "The Veepó Shields                                           

 
That Poor Vette  

 

 

The driver of this torch red C7 Stingray was apparently 

out for a heck of a joy ride, cruising along with his roof 

panel outé and being actively chased by police units 

from two different towns, plus a K9 unit.  Probably not 

on his original plan was stopping to smell the roses, 

seemingly trying to hide in the car in this garden bed on 

someoneôs front lawn.  Quickly realizing this wasnôt 

going to work ï the driver jumped out and made a run 

for ité but was quickly apprehended 7 houses away. 

Hopefully one of the charges will be for mistreatment of 

Americaôs finest sports car. 

 

 

                                   * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

From the looks of things, the C8 had a good head of steam going, the driver somehow lost control, and from 

the devastation of the front end, either plowed into a roadside object or dug the nose into a ditch. 

From the way the roof is slightly caved (look at the picture of the right side below and notice the B pillar is 

lower than it is on the left-hand side picture) and the body and chassis is cracked over the rear suspension and 

wheels, it is very possible that this C8 flipped. The other likely scenario is that the front end dug in on 

something, sent the inertia of the car sideways, and the car rolled. 

No matter what, the fact of the matter is that this demonstrates the rigidity and safety of the survival cell of 

the car. The front end is gone, the rear is smashed to bits, the sides are torn up, but the cockpit is still so intact 

that we bet you could open the doors with a little effort. 

All that remains is for the Corvette to receive a proper burial in a junkyard. May it rest in pieces, having done 

its job to save its driver, and it will roar forever along the Route 66 in the sky. 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Tony Centrella 
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Gate City Corvette Club Zoom ôBusinessõ Meeting 
 

October 9 th  at 7:00 pm  
 

Topics for Discussion  
 
 

Charitable Donations         BOD Candidates: 

Adopt -a-Family     President:  Dave Osgood  

Holiday Party      VP/Activities Director:  

Spring Fling  2021   Secretary:  Allie DeCampo  

November Election    Treasurer:  Dean Gagne  

By-Laws Updates   Officer -at -Large:  Tom Stewart  

  Open Discussion    Membership D irector:  Norm Wood  

 

Please watch for Dave Hillõs emails for details:  ID number and password. 

 

 

Social Wednesday Zoom Meetings  
 

          October 21 st  

November 25 th  

December 16 th   

 

BYOB & BYOS (snacks) 

 

 

Please donõt hesitate to reach out if you would like more information  

or need assistance joining in the meetings.  We are happy to help!  

 

  Dave Hill     (603) 860 -8737   davennh@comcast.net 
 

  Larry Shields  (603) 673 -9653   larry.shields@comcast.net  
 

       

 

 

      3) 860-8737     (603) 472-2865 
davennh@comcast.net   dean_gagne@yahoo.com 
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Hello Members, 

 

On Friday September 11, 2020, we held our first virtual Gate City Corvette Club monthly meeting.  The 

concept of holding meetings indoors and in a confined space has been put on hold for the time being to 

protect the health of those who are vulnerable.  In an effort to maintain a semblance of order we will be 

Zooming along with the rest of the world.   

 

Larry Shields gaveled the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  Present were board members Larry Shields (Vice 

President) Dean Gagne (Treasurer) David Osgood (Secretary) and David Hill (Officer-at-Large).  Other 

members in attendance were Norm and Sue Wood, Tom and Liz Stewart, Mike and Allie De Campo, Ellen 

Osgood and Alan Factor direct from a hospital bed.  I apologize if I missed anybody as some were fading in 

and out of the broadcast.   

 

The standard format was followed with the reading of the Treasurerôs Report and Secretaryôs Report.  Both 

were accepted.  On the agenda was the selection of a Nominating Committee for the fall election.  Volunteers 

included Allie DeCampo, Tom Stewart, and David Osgood.   

 

Adopt a Family and Soup Kitchen Donations followed.  (Please read Heather Shields email that was sent out 

this past week).  It was voted on and passed to continue the $1000.00 donation to Adopt a Family and 

$500.00 to the Soup Kitchen.   

 

Other discussions included Spring Fling 2021.  Will we be past the virus and can we hold an event with 150 

plus cars and perhaps 200 plus people?  Will we still follow the same type of show with multiple classes and 

points for trophies?  Should we follow what CCRI does and only have a dozen trophies?  Should we have a 

one time all car show?   

 

Christmas Party 2021.  Again we are in a Covid situation so would the Puritan be an option or should we go 

back to the Londonderry Lions Hall with everyone bringing a dish?  We would appreciate your thoughts 

about having a party as well as suggestions for the venue.   

 

Good news is that our Castle in the Clouds event is on for October 4
th.  

 Thanks to Norm & Sue Wood for 

coordinating.  They have put some safety protocols in place for the buffet so that everyone feels comfortable. 

 

This was a lively and engaged meeting with participation by all in attendance.  Next month will be the same 

and we will get out the information /time/date/ and how to connect in advance.  Please let us know if you 

have any questions or need assistance with Zoom.  We hope you will attend so that we can have everyoneôs 

input as we move forward. 

 

Best, 

 

David Osgood 

Secretaryôs Report                                               David Osgood 
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SCENE S FROM TARGET C AR SHOW  & MORE  
 

by David Osgood 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


